H. T. SMITH ELEMENTARY

May 28, 2023
Office Hours: Monday-Friday 7:30 am – 4:30 pm

School Hours: 8:50 am – 3:32 pm

IMPORTANT DATES:
May 29 – NO SCHOOL – Memorial Day Recess

May 30- Woodward/Goulding Field Trip

May 31- LaPlante-Dillingham/Frederick Field Trip

June 1- Field Day (K, 1st & 2nd)
June 1- Grass/Hunt Field Trip

June 2- Walter/Lance Field Trip

June 2- Family Fun End of Year Party AND Used Book Sale 5:00-7:30 pm

June 5 – ½ Day of School (Dismissal at 12:02 pm)

June 6 – Second Grade Clap Out 11:50  on the walking track (weather permitting)

June 6-½ Day of School (Dismissal at 12:02 pm)  Report cards sent home.
June 14 – Family Summer Reading Night 5:30-7:00pm

July 19 – Family Summer Reading Night 5:30-7:00pm

FAMILY SUMMER READING NIGHTS- We are excited to once again host summer reading nights at H. T. Smith Elementary.  Be sure to pre -register for a FREE meal, a FREE book, listen to guest readers and get tips and tricks to help your reader at home.  The dates of the events are June 14th and July 19th.  Any questions, contact Alyssa Day 517-223-6404 (prior to June 6).

FIELD DAY- Mr. Brown has worked diligently to coordinate a SUPER Field Day on June 1.  The bad weather date is June 2.  Our PTC sent out a volunteer request and we have most slots already filled!  Thanks in advance for the help.  Be sure to send your child ready to participate based on the weather of that day.  
CLAP OUT-The last day of school for the 2022-2023 school year is Tuesday, June 6.  Dismissal for the last two days of school is 12:02.  At approximately 11:50 on June 6, we will hold our annual clap-out for the second graders on the walking track just north of the school (weather permitting).  Families are welcome to join us for this event by lining up on the inside of the track.
FAMILY FUN END OF YEAR PARTY AND USED BOOK SALE-It has been a wonderful year and we could not have done it without our fantastic families!  PTC is sponsoring an End of Year Party for Smith Families on June 2nd from 5:00-7:30 pm.  We appreciate in advance any help you can provide to make this event a success.  Please check Class Dojo, PTC Newsletter, and Facebook  for more information.
KINDERGARTEN ROUND-UP CONTINUES - WELCOME CLASS OF 2036!-  

If you missed Kindergarten Round-Up last week, and still need to enroll your child for Kindergarten this fall, please view the FCS Kindergarten Registration slides on the district main webpage and complete the preregistration online (don’t forget to click submit when finished).  When you have completed the on-line pre-enrollment, call the office, to schedule an appointment to come in to complete the enrollment process. Please bring your child’s original birth certificate, current immunization record, vision screening (after 3 yrs of age), your driver’s license, 2 proofs of residency.  For more information or to schedule your appointment, please contact Laura at 517-223-6430.
Medication – Just a reminder, if your child has ANY medication in the office at the end of the school year on June 6th, it must be picked up from our office by an adult. Medications should all be picked up before end of the day, Friday, June 9th. We do not keep any medications for the next school year, so anything left in the office after June 9th will be properly disposed of by office personnel. School Board Policy states that children are not allowed to transport medication. Thank You!
